
            

                                                        
WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 

Woden Avenue, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton WV11 1PW 

Telephone: (01902) 556350     Email: office@wodensfield.org 

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Walker 

 

 

Date: 9th April 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Re: End of Spring Term 
 

As the colours of spring begin to bloom, we find ourselves at the close of another term. I would like to take a moment 

to celebrate the highlights of this half term, together with a few reminders for Summer. 

We have welcomed parents into school for meetings and events, celebrated World Book Day and appreciated the 

innovative egg designs for a much-loved Wodensfield tradition. 

Selected year groups of children have experienced onsite visits; Year 2 have learnt about the Great Fire of London; 

Year 3 have immersed themselves in Roman life to hear the ‘true’ story of Boudica and Year 5 have enjoyed the 

Rainforest Roadshow. Two year groups have delved into an adventure-filled residential, with Year 6 paddle boarding 

and climbing and Year 2 orienteering, den building and pond-dipping.  

It is with mixed emotions that we say goodbye to Mrs. Oakley, who has been a cherished member of our teaching staff 

for many years. Her dedication and passion for education have left a lasting impact on our school community. We wish 

her all the best in her future endeavours and thank her for her invaluable contributions. 

As always, I would like to express my gratitude to parents/carers for your continued support and involvement in your 

child’s education and this school. Ensuring children are ready to learn, by arriving on time, in uniform with the correct 

equipment helps set a positive tone for the day and I thank parents/carers for supporting this process. 

Please see below for key points to note for Summer Term. 

School Meals 

Following on from our letter dated, 24th March 2025, this is a reminder that we are transitioning to our new catering 

provider. Please review the menu and discuss this with your child, as soon as possible. It is vital to inform the main 

school office of any changes to your child’s meal pattern, in advance, via office@wodensfield.org  

Thank you to those parents who continue to inform the main office of changes to their child’s school meal pattern, 

whether this be a one-off, temporary or permanent change. This communication ensures that there is limited 

disruption to the preparation of school meals for our pupils, administration and kitchen staff. 

 

 

mailto:office@wodensfield.org


            

Wraparound 

Following on from our letter dated, 7th April 2025, this is a reminder that we are also transitioning to our new 

wraparound provider – Progressive Sports. Booking is live for the Summer Term via this link Booking Calendar for 

Wodensfield | Summer Term 

• Breakfast: 7:30am – 8:45am £6.45 per day including breakfast. 

• After-school club: 3:15pm – 4:30pm £6.85 per day including a snack. 

• After-school club: 3:15pm – 6:00pm per day £11.45 including a small and large snack. 

I sincerely thank all the parents who have patiently supported us during this time of transition.  

Collection 

As part of our ongoing commitment to safeguarding our pupils, we kindly remind you to inform the school of any 

changes to your child's collection arrangements. 

For the safety and security of all children, the school will not release any pupil without prior arrangement. If there are 

any changes to who will be collecting your child, please notify the school office in advance. 

Moments Matter, Attendance Counts 

School starts promptly at 8:40am. Please note, children must not be left unattended on the school site before 8:40am. 

Infant staff will open doors to the building at this time and Junior staff will greet children on the playground. Any child 

who arrives after 8:50am must report to the main school office with a parent. A late mark will be entered on the 

register, along with the reason for lateness.  

Due to an increase in children being taken out of school for appointments, please may I remind parents/carers that 

except for hospital appointments, all other appointments should be scheduled outside of school hours to minimize 

the impact on children's learning. Evidence will need to be provided for any appointments during school hours. 

For attendance enquiries, please contact the main office on 01902 556350 or email attendance@wodensfield.org We 

are here to help any parent, who needs to talk about concerns or support. 

School Gateway 

To ensure your School Gateway app is being used to its full capacity, please check the following: 

☐ you are logged into the app 

☐ you have enabled push notifications via your mobile device 

☐ your app is up-to-date and the latest version 

☐ your app has not entered a ‘deep sleep’ state (this can be checked via your device settings or app permissions) 
 
If you require support with any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact a member of the school office team. 

Website 

To stay informed, we encourage parents/carers to regularly visit our website. We update this frequently with key 

information, including school meal weeks, important letters and class news.  

• Homepage (including key information and quick links): Wodensfield Primary School 

• Whole-school letters: School Letters | Wodensfield Primary 

• Class letters and blog posts: Class News | Wodensfield Primary 

https://enrolmy.com/progressive-sports-staffordshire/activity/95-Wodensfield_Summer_Term_Before_After_School_Club?emyatb=4w7ygdi834
https://enrolmy.com/progressive-sports-staffordshire/activity/95-Wodensfield_Summer_Term_Before_After_School_Club?emyatb=4w7ygdi834
file:///C:/Users/AAshmore/OneDrive%20-%20cloudW/Documents/AA%20Documents/Letters/February%202024%20-%20April%202024/attendance@wodensfield.org
https://www.wodensfield.org/
https://www.wodensfield.org/school-letters
https://www.wodensfield.org/class-news


            

I have attached the Summer Term Key Dates Diary for your perusal, which will be communicated again in May. We 

return to school on Monday 28th April 2025 at 8:40am. 

On behalf of all the staff at Wodensfield, it just remains for me to wish you a safe and happy holiday and we look 

forward to seeing you after Easter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs S Walker 
Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



            

SUMMER 1 TERM KEY DATES 2025 

Week Beginning Events 

28th April 2025  

 • 28th April. Children return to school at 8:40am 

• 28th April. Apple Deadline for Summer Term 

• 1st May. Year 4 Parent Reading Meeting 

5th May 2025  

 • 5th MAY. BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

• 7th May. Year 3 Parent Reading Meeting 

12th May 2025  

 • 12th May. Year 6 SATs Week 

19th May 2025  

 • 19th May. Year 2 Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow 

• 19th May. Deadline to purchase Year 6 Leaver’s Hoody – letter to follow 

• 20th May. KS2 Choir at Singing in the Halls – letter to follow to identified 
children 

• 20th and 21st May. Reception NCMP and Vision Screening 

• 21st May. Year 3 Parent Reading Meeting 

• 22nd May. Year 4 Parent Reading Meeting 

26th May 2025  

 • END OF TERM 

 

SUMMER 2 TERM KEY DATES 2025 

Week Beginning Events 

2nd June 2025  

 • 2nd June. Children return to school at 8:40am 

• 4th June. Year 3 visit to Wroxeter – letter to follow 

• 4th June. Severn Trent Assembly (in school visit) 

• 6th June. Reception and Year 6 Year Group Photograph 

9th June 2025  

 • 10th June. Year 1 visit to WILD Zoological Park – letter to follow  

• 10th June. Year 6 Carousel Workshop with School Nurses  

• 10th June. Year 5 Workshop with School Nurses re: Puberty 

• 11th June. Year 3 Parent Reading Meeting 

• 12th June. Year 4 Parent Reading Meeting 

• 13th June. Year 5 Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow 

16th June 2025  

 • 16th June. KS2 Choir at Care Home – letter to follow to identified children 

• 17th June. UKS2 Sports Day 9am – approx.. 12:30pm 

• 18th June. LKS2 Sports Day 9am – approx.. 12:30pm 

• 19th June. KS1 Sports Day 9am – approx.. 12:30pm 

• 19th June. Reception visit to Pendeford Mill – letter to follow 

• 20th June. Nursery AM and All Day Sports Day 10am – approx.. 11am on 
the MUGA 

• 20th June. Nursery PM Sports Day 2pm – approx.. 3pm on the MUGA 

23rd June 2025  

 • 23rd June. Year 4 Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow 

• 24th June. Reception Sports Day 1:30pm – approx.. 2:45pm 

• 25th June. Variety Show – letter to follow 



            

• 25th June. Year 3 Parent Reading Meeting 

• 26th June. Year 4 Parent Reading Meeting 

30th June 2025  

 • Secondary Schools Transition Week 

• 30th June. Year 3 Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow 

• 2nd July. Year 4 visit to Tanglewood – letter to follow 

• 2nd July. Year 5 visit to Pendeford Mill – letter to follow 

7th July 2025  

 • 7th July. Reception Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow  

• 8th July. ‘End of Year’ reports out to parents 

• 9th July. Year 3 Parent Reading Meeting 

• 10th July. Parent’s Consultation Evening – letter to follow 

• 11th July. Family Picnic – letter to follow 

14th July 2025  

 • 14th July. Year 1 Assembly 9am – approx.. 9:30am in the Junior Hall – 
letter to follow  

• 17th July. Year 6 Leavers Assembly – letter to follow 

• 17th July. Year 6 Leavers Disco – letter to follow 

• 18TH JULY. SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN AT 1:30PM 

21st July 2025 END OF TERM 

 • 21ST JULY INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN FOR STAFF 
TRAINING 

 

 


